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filed in the course of the investigation 
may be inspected, and the name, ad-
dress, and telephone number of the of-
fice that may be contacted for more in-
formation. The Commission will pro-
vide the same sort of information in its 
notice when the investigation was in-
stituted following receipt of a resolu-
tion or on the Commission’s own mo-
tion. 

(c) Availability for public inspection. 
The Commission will promptly make 
each petition, request, resolution, or 
Commission motion available for pub-
lic inspection (with the exception of 
confidential business information). 

[60 FR 10, Jan. 3, 1995, as amended at 67 FR 
8190, Feb. 22, 2002; 68 FR 32977, June 3, 2003] 

§ 206.4 Notification of other agencies. 
For each investigation subject to 

provisions of part 206, the Commission 
will transmit copies of the petition, re-
quest, resolution, or Commission mo-
tion as required by the relevant stat-
ute, along with a copy of the notice of 
investigation. 

[67 FR 8190, Feb. 22, 2002] 

§ 206.5 Public hearing. 
(a) Investigations under subpart B of 

this part. A public hearing on the ques-
tion of injury and a second public hear-
ing on remedy (if necessary) will be 
held in connection with each investiga-
tion instituted under subpart B of this 
part after reasonable notice thereof has 
been caused to be published in the FED-
ERAL REGISTER. A hearing on remedy is 
not necessary if the Commission has 
made a negative determination on the 
question of injury. 

(b) Investigations under subpart C, D, 
E, or G of this part. A public hearing on 
the subject of injury and remedy will 
be held in connection with each inves-
tigation instituted under subpart C or 
D of this part or section 406(a) of the 
Trade Act and subpart E of this part, 
after reasonable notice thereof has 
been published in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER. The Commission also will con-
duct a public hearing in each investiga-
tion instituted under section 421(b) or 
(o) of the Trade Act and subpart E of 
this part or section 422(b) of the Act 
and subpart G. The FEDERAL REGISTER 
notice announcing the institution of 

such an investigation will list the date, 
time, and location of the hearing, the 
subjects to be addressed, and the proce-
dures to be followed. 

(c) Investigations under subpart F of 
this part. A public hearing on the sub-
ject of whether an action taken under 
section 203 of the Trade Act of 1974 
should be extended will be held in con-
nection with each investigation insti-
tuted under subpart F of this part after 
reasonable notice thereof has been pub-
lished in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(d) Opportunity to appear and to cross- 
question. All interested parties and con-
sumers, including any association rep-
resenting the interests of consumers, 
will be afforded an opportunity to be 
present, to present evidence, to com-
ment on the adjustment plan, if any, 
submitted in the case of an investiga-
tion under section 202(b) of the Trade 
Act of 1974, and to be heard at such 
hearings. All interested parties and 
consumers, including any association 
representing the interests of con-
sumers, will be afforded an opportunity 
to cross-question interested parties 
making presentations at the hearing. 

[60 FR 10, Jan. 3, 1995, as amended at 67 FR 
8190, Feb. 22, 2002] 

§ 206.6 Report to the President. 

(a) In general. The Commission will 
include in its report to the President 
the following: 

(1) The determination made and an 
explanation of the basis for the deter-
mination; 

(2) If the determination is affirma-
tive or if the Commission is equally di-
vided in its determination, such rem-
edy recommendation or proposal as 
may be appropriate under the statute 
and an explanation of the basis for 
each recommendation or proposal. 

(3) Any dissenting or separate views 
by members of the Commission regard-
ing the determination and any rec-
ommendations; 

(b) Additional findings and informa-
tion. (1) In the case of a determination 
made under section 202(b) of the Trade 
Act, the Commission will also include 
in its report the following: 

(i) The findings with respect to the 
results of an examination of the factors 
other than imports which may be a 
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cause of serious injury or threat there-
of to the domestic industry; 

(ii) A copy of the adjustment plan, if 
any, submitted by the petitioner; 

(iii) Commitments submitted and in-
formation obtained by the Commission 
regarding steps that firms and workers 
in the domestic industry are taking, or 
plan to take, to facilitate positive ad-
justment to import competition; 

(iv) A description of the short- and 
long-term effects that implementation 
of the action recommended is likely to 
have on the petitioning domestic in-
dustry, other domestic industries, and 
consumers; and 

(v) A description of the short- and 
long-term effects of not taking the rec-
ommended action on the petitioning 
domestic industry, its workers and 
communities where production facili-
ties of such industry are located, and 
other domestic industries. 

(2) In the case of a determination 
made under section 302(b) of the 
NAFTA Implementation Act, the Com-
mission will also include in its report 
the findings with respect to the results 
of an examination of the factors other 
than imports which may be a cause of 
serious injury or threat thereof to the 
domestic industry. 

(3) In the case of a determination 
made under section 421(b) or 422(b) of 
the Trade Act, the Commission will 
also include in its report a description 
of— 

(i) The short- and long-term effects 
that implementation of the action rec-
ommended is likely to have on the pe-
titioning domestic industry, on other 
domestic industries, and on consumers; 
and 

(ii) The short- and long-term effects 
of not taking the recommended action 
on the petitioning domestic industry, 
its workers, and the communities 
where production facilities of such in-
dustry are located, and on other do-
mestic industries. 

[60 FR 10, Jan. 3, 1995, as amended at 67 FR 
8190, Feb. 22, 2002; 77 FR 3925, Jan. 26, 2012] 

§ 206.7 Confidential business informa-
tion; furnishing of nonconfidential 
summaries thereof. 

(a) Nonrelease of information. Except 
as provided for in § 206.17, in the case of 
an investigation under subpart B, C, D, 

F, or G of this part or an investigation 
under section 422 of the Trade Act and 
subpart E of this part, the Commission 
will not release information which the 
Commission considers to be confiden-
tial business information within the 
meaning of § 201.6 of this chapter unless 
the party submitting the confidential 
business information had notice, at the 
time of submission, that such informa-
tion would be released by the Commis-
sion, or such party subsequently con-
sents to the release of the information. 
When appropriate, the Commission will 
include confidential business informa-
tion in reports transmitted to the 
President and the Trade Representa-
tive; such reports will be marked as 
containing confidential business infor-
mation, and a nonconfidential version 
of such report will be made available to 
the public. 

(b) Nonconfidential summaries. Except 
as the Commission may otherwise pro-
vide, a party submitting confidential 
business information shall also submit 
to the Commission, at the time it sub-
mits such information, a nonconfiden-
tial summary of the information. If a 
party indicates that the confidential 
business information cannot be sum-
marized, it shall state in writing the 
reasons why a summary cannot be pro-
vided. If the Commission finds that a 
request for confidentiality is not war-
ranted and if the party concerned is ei-
ther unwilling to make the informa-
tion public or to authorize its disclo-
sure in generalized or summarized 
form, the Commission may disregard 
the submission. 

[60 FR 10, Jan. 3, 1995, as amended at 67 FR 
8190, Feb. 22, 2002] 

§ 206.8 Service, filing, and certification 
of documents. 

(a) Certification. Any person submit-
ting factual information on behalf of 
the petitioner or any other interested 
party for the consideration of the Com-
mission in the course of an investiga-
tion to which this part pertains, and 
any person submitting a response to a 
Commission questionnaire issued in 
connection with an investigation to 
which this part pertains, must certify 
that such information is accurate and 
complete to the best of the submitter’s 
knowledge. 
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